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The Permanent Forum urges the International Union for Conservation of Nature to
establish a task force on conservation and human rights to work with indigenous
peoples’ communities and organizations to clearly articulate the rights of
indigenous peoples in the context of conservation initiatives and to continue to
promote grievance mechanisms and avenues for redress in the context of
conservation action, including the Whakatane Mechanism. The Forum invites the
Union to report on progress made in the implementation of these
recommendations in future sessions.


